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THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU 
To All Who Were Stoneybrook Volunteers in 2010 
You Made Our Community a Better Place to Live 

And We Are Grateful For Your Service: 
 
Board Members 

Thank you, Jonathan Hayes, for serving as our Board President in 2010.  
Your efforts are greatly appreciated. 

Congratulations to newly elected Barbara Bowns who will serve as President this year. 
Thanks also to Tony Olsen who will continue to serve as our Treasurer and  

to Chuck VandeWetering who will again serve as our Secretary 
Brenda Hardwick is to serve as the Board member representing the Lodge  

Cari Koford is to serve as the Board member representing the Assisted Living  
 
Committee Members of ARC, Activity, Communications, CC&R Review, Garden, 
Landscaping, Pool, Pond and Project Restoration.  
 
Individuals include our Librarian, Puzzle Guy, Kitchen Organizer, Mantle Decorator, 
Coffee Purchaser, those who pitch in and help to set up or clean up, and all our other 
unsung heroes. 

************************** 
 
Board Meetings are on the third Monday of the month at 9:00 a.m. in the Clubhouse. 
Upcoming dates are January 17, 2011 and February 21, 2011.  
 
Cardkeys are now needed to access the Clubhouse and the Poolhouse when it is  
reopened. Cardkeys will only work during the hours that these facilities are open. If you 
have not already received your cardkey, please contact our community manager WCM at 
541-602-1775 or wcm@willamettecm.com to make arrangements to get your cardkey. 
 
It is safe to mark your cardkey with your name if you use a Sharpie or other permanent 
marking pen.  
 
Governing Documents – Our proposed Amended and Restated documents are now on 
the website. Also posted on the website are proposed ballot questions which, if approved 
by 75% of the owners, will result in additional Amendments to our governing documents. 
These questions have had additional input since being presented to you at the Annual 
Meeting. 
 

We wish all Stoneybrook Villagers a Happy and Healthy New Year! 
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